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A Word from Pastor Trump 
We just donôt know. How wonderful if we did know what the immediate ð let alone the 
long-range ð future held for our church, our communities, for our nation, and for the 
world. I will share some thoughts about possibilities for the church. Our future is strong 
and vibrant. What it will look like is not clear. We do not know, as of this writing, when 
we will be able to gather in person for worship. When we do we may be forced to do so in 
smaller groups, practicing social distancing. We do not know when we will be able to 
have Bible study or Sunday school in person again. When those gatherings resume will 
we continue to offer some of the virtual opportunities? There is nothing good about a 
virus that takes peopleôs lives and has caused serious economic difficulties for many people. However, we still 
must ask ourselves what we can learn from this experience? How might we grow as a community? Have we 
found new ways to care for the weakest among us? Have we cared for one another as a community founded in 
Godôs sacrificial love is called to care? What is fascinating to me at least is the way that this has pushed for-
ward some of the tools we were already encouraging. Automatic giving to the church has been a great source of 
support. We have been discussing for some time ways the church could use technology to further itsô ministry. 
There have been questions about how we can use technology to connect people.  

I am thankful to be the pastor with and for a community that longs to be one in Christ even as we are socially 
distant from one another. Please consider what opportunities God is putting before you at this time to help the 
ministry of this church. For instance, maybe there are those you know who would love to see our worship in 
the comfort of their home? Maybe there is someone who would join a virtual Bible study who otherwise would 
not attend? Maybe there is a neighbor who needs you to reach out to him or her in Godôs love, someone who 
does not have a church community? There are many and various ways we can serve at this time. Look for 
them. 

Thank you for all the ways you have been serving and will continue to do so, no matter what the future may 
hold.  

The church encourages electronic automatic giving. When you sign up for this it is a way of showing your trust 
and faithfulness to the ministry of Christ in this place. It is a way of making your thanksgiving through giving a 
priority. You can set your giving up electronically.   

You simply email Judy at treasurer@salutheran.com to do so. Or, you can contact your financial institution 
and set it up through them which keeps you in total control. Of course, anyone can also use checks and the 
postal system to support the church. Remember that if your financial situation is altered by what our country 
and world is experiencing no one expects your giving to not be affected as well. 

 This is the time to reach out to those who are the most impacted by the virus. Who are the most vulnerable 
among us? Who is in need? Is there something you can do, or we can do as a church? God is faithful and as 
Paul reminds us ñnothing can separate us from the love of God in Christ Jesus our Lord.ò Let us be faithful too. 
For the month of April Beth and I will be giving an extra gift to the church to help out in this time of need, es-
pecially in light of the reality that others may have had their resources cut. Maybe you can as well?   

Your Gifts Matter. MINISTRY in GODôS NAME happens because of YOUR GIFTS. 

Thank you for all that you have done through your giving.  

Did you know that this month there were over 527 clicks on our worship service online? Simply put this means 
that least that many people watched them and probably many more since people gather as families and 
friends. Many people who are not formally members of the St. Andrewôs community were able to listen to 
Godôs word via worship that your gifts provided. There is something special that makes people want to connect 
with what St. Andrewôs offers. Thank you for making it possible.  
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Gathering Online Through Zoom 
Since we are unable to meet in person right now, it's really wonderful to have the technology available 

through Zoom to be able to gather online. 

 

Deacon Sandra will be sending out a new Zoom Gathering Schedule every Monday morning in an e-news. To 

access a Zoom meeting you will need to use a laptop computer, tablet, smartphone or a desktop computer that 

has a camera and microphone added. Please click on the name of your meeting to join. You can also ac-

cess the meeting by dialing in by phone. The phone number and Meeting ID is listed next to each event in the 

e-news. If asked for a password, enter Grace. (That's always a good thing to remember!)  

 

If you have any other questions, please contact Sandra Holland at 803-269-9659 

or sholland@salutheran.com who will be happy to help you get connected. 

 

 

Regular Weekly Zoom Gatherings: 
 

Sunday 
9:45 a.m. ï Grace Upon Grace Sunday School (for those parenting young children).  

Taught by Sandra Holland 
 

9:45 a.m. ï Zoom into the Bible taught by Trent Shealy 
 

6:00 p.m. - Youth Group Meeting (7th-12th graders) 

 

Monday 

6:00 p.m. - Yoga Vicky Henderson and Linda Anderson will be leading a weekly yoga class for all levels.  

 

Tuesday 

7:15 p.m. - Pajama Time with Church Friends (Toddlers- 6th graders) 

 

Wednesday 

12:15 p.m. ï Prayer Group (Formerly Lenten Prayer Group) 
 

6:00 p.m. ï Bible Study led by Pastor Trump 
 

8:00 p.m. ï Youth Group Sunday School 

 
Thursday 

4:00 p.m. - Social Crafting ï (Join this weekly group to share craft ideas and visit while you create) 

Kasarah Boiter and Melinda Crenshaw are leading this group which is so much more fun than social distanc-

ing! Using the Zoom app, they can see what types of crafts other people are working on, share tips, inspire 

each other, and to do some crafting while being able to socialize with people from church! Everyone is wel-

come! 

mailto:sholland@salutheran.com
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Good Stuff Going on at St. Andrewôs 
¶ 325 bags of food that you funded and packed in March were delivered to EE Taylor Elementary School to 

be given out to students in need. 

¶ A group of ladies are making face masks for a Senior Resources group in town 

¶ Families are doing an online Family Sunday School video series put out by Augsburg-Fortress 

¶ Some of the Young at Heart group have learned to use Zoom and are able to access Bible Study, the craft-

ing group and other events at the church. 

¶ The supply room on the Childrenôs Sunday School room has been moved across the hall allowing for the 

wall to come down between the old supply room and small classroom next to it. So, when we are back in 

the building, the older kidsô Sunday School class will be in the new, big room and not have to meet in the 

Social Hall.  

¶ We now have TWO adult Sunday School classes meeting on Sunday mornings by Zoom. 

 

Connecting online through Zoom 

Share Your God Moments 
How have you encountered God during these uncertain times? Was it through the smile or an act of kindness 

from a neighbor? The grateful store clerk who appreciated your simple "thank you"? The beautiful weather? 

Please share the God moments you experience during the pandemic. We'll publish them in upcoming newslet-

ters and in the weekly e-news. Please send them to Paul Osmundson at posmundson@aol.com. God's peace to 

you during these times. 


